
Carr Congratulates FCC Chairwoman Rosenworcel on New Term

WASHINGTON, DC, December 7, 2021—FCC Commissioner Brendan Carr released the following 
statement after the U.S. Senate confirmed FCC Chairwoman Jessica Rosenworcel to serve a new, five-
year term on the FCC:

“I want to extend my congratulations to Chairwoman Rosenworcel on her confirmation by the Senate to 
serve another five-year term on the FCC.  Under her leadership, the FCC has taken significant steps 
towards eliminating the digital divide, increasing support for telehealth services, and enhancing the 
security of America’s communications networks.  I have enjoyed working with Chairwoman 
Rosenworcel over the past 12 months on a series of initiatives that have delivered results for the 
American people.  I look forward to continuing this good work.”
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